SPECIAL MEETING COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT FFY 1996 DECEMBER 12,1995

A public hearing was held Thursday, November 30, 1995 at 3:30 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg, Andrew Piccuta present as well as Anthony Cugini and Brian Tanner.

The purpose of the hearing was to explain that the Township was applying for approximately \$161,529.00 grant through the Pennsylvania Department of Community Affairs. The Township proposes to use these funds for the continuation of the current Housing Rehabilitation Program. If funded the Township will continue with the existing Housing Rehabilitation Waiting List.

If approved the Township expects to rehabilitate approximately fifteen (15) homes.

The program is designed to bring qualified Owner-Occupied properties up to Housing Standards adopted by the Township of Shenango.

To qualify for the program a person or persons must live in the limits of Shenango Township and must meet the income limits established by HUD.

To date the Township has rehabilitated 38 homes with past funding. The current maximum assistance offered is \$10,000.00 per household, for qualified repairs. Qualified repairs include but not limited to; electrical, plumbing, roofing, furnaces, hot water tanks, windows, smoke detectors, safety locks, dead bolt locks etc.

The Township has received and expended the following over the previous five years: 1991 - \$112,584 (Expended), 1992 - \$120,434. (Expended), 1993 - \$142,191 (Expended). 1994 - (\$79,360.99 Expended), 1995 - 171,123. (0 Expended).

There were no persons/citizens present.

Motion by Richard Schweinsberg second by Andrew Piccuta to adjourn.

Brian D. Tanner

Secretary-Treasurer

Brian D. Farmer